LOS ANGELES POLICE COMMISSION

BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS

EILEEN M. DECKER PRESIDENT

SHANE MURPHY GOLDSMITH
VICE PRESIDENT

DALE BONNER
MARIA LOU CALANCHE
STEVE SOBOROFF

MARIA SILVA
COMMISSION EXECUTIVE ASSISTANT II



RICHARD M. TEFANK EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

MARK P. SMITH INSPECTOR GENERAL

EXECUTIVE OFFICE
POLICE ADMINISTRATION BUILDING
100 WEST FIRST STREET, SUITE 134
LOS ANGELES, CA 90012-4112

(213) 236-1400 PHONE (213) 236-1410 FAX (213) 236-1440 TDD

September 29, 2020

adrian@123mail.org

Dear adrian@123mail.org:

The Office of the Inspector General (OIG) is in receipt of 12 requests that you sent via email for records pursuant to the California Public Records Act (Cal. Govt. Code §§6250, et seq., hereafter "CPRA" or the "Act"). Specifically, your requests – which were sent on September 19, 2020 and September 20, 2020 – seek daily calendar entries of the Inspector General, correspondence, a list of projects, meeting materials, OIG reports, interview materials, and emails.

The OIG is cognizant of its responsibilities under the Act. It recognizes the statutory scheme was enacted in order to maximize citizen access to the workings of government. The Act does not mandate disclosure of all documents within the government's possession. Rather, by specific exemption and reference to other statutes, the Act recognizes that there are boundaries where the public's right to access must be balanced against such weighty considerations as the right of privacy, a right of constitutional dimension under California Constitution, Article 1, Section 1. The law also exempts from disclosure records that are privileged or confidential or otherwise exempt under either express provisions of the Act or pursuant to applicable federal or state law, per California Government Code Sections 6254(b); 6254(c); 6254(f); 6254(k); and 6255.

In accordance with Government Code Section 6253(c), "unusual circumstances" exist with respect to your requests due to the need to search for, collect, and appropriately examine the requested records, which may be voluminous, that are demanded in your request. See Govt. Code § 6253(c)(2). Therefore, the OIG will require the statutory 14-day extension of time in which to respond. A determination concerning your request will be made no later than October 13, 2020, but the OIG will make every reasonable effort to provide its determination sooner.

If you have any questions regarding this correspondence, please contact the OIG at (213) 893-6400.

Very truly yours,

BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS

MARK P. SMITH Inspector General Police Commission